Paul Francis Ryan Yarrimbah, 1094 Back Trundle Road, Parkes, NSW 2870 0419 401 046 edenvaleholdings@hotmail.com 12th November, 2019

Managing Director Quorn Park Solar Farm Pty Ltd (QPSF) Po Box 363 Lindfield, NSW 2800

Dear Managing Director:

I am a long term resident of the Central West region and a direct neighbor to the proposed QPSF development. I am writing as the representative to a group of concerned neighbors to the QPSF development. Our main concern is the lack of consultation that QPSF has provided with the impacts to the local landholders.

A lack of consultation by QPSF has meant that we have reviewed and gathered project information from the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for this development. To summarize our concerns I have a provided a list below:

- Aesthetic value impact. This has been primary producer rural land where many have raised children, grandchildren and moved to the area for these aesthetically pleasing values. QPSF intends to alter this landscape, adding solar panels, generators, tall standing security fencing with lighting. We chose to not live in a suburban area for this reason. The visual montages provided by Premise do not capture the true aesthetic value of the region.
- A letter of consultation that was stated in the EIS and lack of formal response to RED is strongly refuted.
 Firstly a simple letter to discuss the major changes to our landscape is insufficient. Our community has been built on trust through face to face transactions. We recommend that QPSF adopts a similar strategy.
- It appears no alternative sites have been presented or evaluated due to the loss of agricultural land as part of the 2011 NSW Department of Primary Industries Policy.
- Traffic generation, road infrastructure and noise generation levels during construction have not been evaluated appropriately. Information appears to be gathered from bias resources with once again lack of community consultation or real data.

We also express concerns with the overall sustainability of the project, little is known about the financial status of QPSF and whether this project will deliver on its limited commitments to date. As your community neighbors we strongly refute this project development and intend to lodge a similar statement with the suitable NSW approving authorities, Parkes local council members and State politicians.

Sincerely,

Paul Frangis Ryan